
 

Edith Yakey Bruin was the sister of 
Granny’s mother, Katherine Bondeena 
Yakey Arnold. She died in 1976 at the 
age of 94.


Lovettsville, Virginia


January 30, 1961


I, Edith Y. Bruin, of the County of 
Loudoun, in the state of Virginia, do 
make, publish, and declare this to be 
my “Will and Testament”. It is my will 
that my property, whether real or 
personal, of which I may die 
possessed, be converted into cash, 
with funeral expenses paid.



I shall like two hundred dollars set 
apart for the up keep of my loving 
mother and father’s lot in the St. 
James Cemetery in Lovettsville, 
Virginia. I have bequeathed my home 
and all property to my fond niece and 
nephew Mrs. Kathleen A. Graham and 
Mr. Charles M. Graham. I have chosen 
personally Mr. Charles M. Graham and 
Mrs. Kathleen A. Graham as executor 
and executrix of my estate, which 
(???), at my death.


With Love

Edith Yakey Bruin (seal)


Mae V. Mentzer

Renice E. Brown

Viola Wright




